

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,



Madison Baptist Church

Madison,Al 35758 840 Balch Rd Pastor: Dr. Mike Allison Phone: 256-830-6224

Home Address:

Robert Calvin Nichols, Sr. 840 Balch Rd Madison, Al 35758

مأبيأبيأ

Field Address:

Robert Calvin Nichols, Sr. Rua Joaquim Augusto dos Santos, 165 Carmo do Rio Claro, MG CEP: 37150-000 Brasil

Phone: Brazil

011-55-37-99909-5863

E-Mail:

bobnicholssr @madisonbaptist.com



January began with God giving us the great joy of seeing many come to Christ. We praise the Lord for saving Deborah, Keila, Jose Roberto and his daughter Julia, Amanda and her brother Caio, as well as Maria Catarina. Beto and Rose held a series of training classes to help our people catch the vision of bringing the children to Christ. Charles and family, left Brazil January 19th in order to get the girls established into Bible College at Capitol City Baptist College in Austin, Texas. During the missionaries absence, we were tremendously blessed to see how the men of the church did such a wonderful job of fulfilling each of the responsibilities that were left in their care. William has begun a weekly prayer meeting for the church as well as a class to teach soul winning. Regis and family, as well as William and Sabrina, and some of the young people have begun to teach the children's class on Sunday morning and Sunday evening. They are overjoyed when the children give their hearts to Jesus. Some of the children who have been saved recently, are: Ana Clara, Valentina, and Sofia.

February 17th, the Lord allowed me to have another stroke which left me unable to speak or communicate through writing a message. Having received such tremendous help in Brasilia the year before, our children immediately helped get us back there. We are well our our way to recovery, and with our pastor's approval, and the peace of God that we are in the right place at this time, we plan to stay here until the doctor has done all he can to reverse the damage that has been done both to the heart and to the brain.

We want to express our gratitude for the love and prayers of each of you. We are uncertain as to how much time we will be spending in Brasilia. We are anxious to return to Carmo do Rio Claro where we help in the ministry. God bless you









Bro. Bob., Normi and Frankly